

July 12, 2023

Mayor Meghan Lahti City of Port Moody PO Box 36, 100 Newport Drive Port Moody, BC V3H 5C3

Dear Mayor Lahti,

RE: FEE FOR SERVICE INVOICE 2023

Please find enclosed our invoice to the City of Port Moody for the Tri-Cities Chamber of Commerce 2023 Fee for Service, as well as a detailed summary of our relevant activities.

Over the past year, the Chamber and the City of Port Moody have continued our strong working relationship. Established in 1971 and incorporated under Canada's *Boards of Trade Act* to serve the three cities in our region, the Tri-Cities Chamber is uniquely positioned to partner with you to enhance economic development and local prosperity.

An active member of the Canadian and BC Chambers of Commerce, we work to serve all 10,000+ businesses in the Tri-Cities, and appreciate the investment from our members, sponsors, and partners to enable this important work.

The Chamber provides the opportunity for Mayor, Council and City Staff to connect with the business community on a regular basis. Moving forward, we would like to explore the possibilities of working more closely with the City on economic development and business services to enhance our collaboration.

We value our close relationship with the City. I will be requesting a delegation to Council to present an annual update from the Chamber, and welcome ongoing discussions throughout the year. I can be reached at 604-468-6870 or ceo@tricitieschamber.com.

Sincerely,

Leslie Courchesne Chief Executive Officer

Cc: Tim Savoie, City Manager

Joji Kumagai, Manager, Economic Development

Stephanie Williamson, Executive Assistant to Mayor & Council